

# Bronington VA Primary Newsletter

21<sup>st</sup> February 2019 Newsletter 6

#### In This Issue

- Welcome
- · Parents evening
- Healthy Snacks
- Uniform
- Art Exhibition
- Breakfast Club
- World Book Day
- St David's Day

#### **Diary Dates**

Tuesdsay 5<sup>th</sup> March 3.20-4.20 - Cricket Club for KS2 starts.

Friday 15<sup>th</sup> March - Red Nose Day and PC Kim visiting school to work with pupils on a range of topics.

Monday 25<sup>th</sup> March - Mad Science Assembly .

Tuesday 26<sup>th</sup> March - Class 3 production 6.30pm start - free entry. Please park on the school playground.

Thursday 28<sup>th</sup> March - Full Governing Body Meeting.

Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> April - Art Exhibition in the School Hall 3.20 - 6pm.

Thursday 11<sup>th</sup> April -Pirates of the Chillibean -Food Standards agency assembly and workshops!

Friday 12<sup>th</sup> April - School closes for Easter break.

Monday 29th April - staff

## Where has the time gone?

This is our first newsletter this year in 2019 and hopefully it's packed with information you need and dates which you will find useful for the next few months.

# **Parents' Evening**

The Governors would like to thank all parents who took the time to speak with them and/or complete the feedback forms during the recent Parents' Evenings, your thoughts and opinions are greatly appreciated. We will be collating the responses over the next couple of weeks and will report back on our findings, and our proposals based on these findings. We hope that you all found it useful to have Governors present, that this helped to put some faces to the names, and that you enjoyed the refreshments. If you want to refresh your memories on who is who, photographs of all Governors have now been added to the School website. We have also amended the website so that when accessed via a smartphone, the menu button in the top right-hand corner is now visible, allowing you to access all areas of the site.

# **Healthy Snacks**



A reminder please that should KS2 children produce crisps, biscuit=s or cakes from their lunchboxes to consume at breaktime they will be asked to put them back in their lunchboxes. Children should be consuming healthy snacks at breaks.

## **Uniform**

PE kit should be in school for all pupils from Monday to Friday. PE will only be 'missed' if it has been communicated by letter or Class Dojo, or if a teacher feels that a child is unwell. Winter uniform should be worn from October 1st. For <u>all</u> children in years 3-6 this includes a **white shirt** which is kept tucked in at all times, an school tie, black shoes, not trainers.

Pupils should not wear nail varnish in school, large hair bows or jewellery. If in doubt please ask the class teacher. Small studs only, may be worn in ears, but your child <u>must</u> be able to remove them independently for PE. Watches and fitness trackers may be worn, but they should not be able to be used as communication tools eg Apple watches.

training day

Tuesday 30<sup>th</sup> April - School Opens For Pupils

Monday 6<sup>th</sup> May - School Closed for May Day

Monday 20<sup>th</sup> - Wednesday 22<sup>nd</sup> Class 4 pupils to Pentrellyncymer residaential

Thursday 23<sup>rd</sup> May - Sports Day (with Friday 24<sup>th</sup> as reserve in case of poor weather)

Friday 24<sup>th</sup> May - school closes for half term.

Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> June - School opens after half term

Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> June - PC Kim visits school to work with pupils on a range of topics.

Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> June - Tales of Wales theatre company to perform in school.

Thursday 27<sup>th</sup> June -Common transfer day for year 6 pupils transferring to Welsh High Schools.

Friday 19<sup>th</sup> July - Year 6 Leavers' Assembly at 9.15am and school closes for summer break

NB Next Years training dates haven't been received yet, but we will inform you as soon as we can.

#### **Contact Us**

https://www.broningtonvapschool.org

mailbox@broningtonpri.wrexham.sch.uk

headteacher@bronington -pri.wrexham.sch.uk

## **Art Exhibition**

On Tuesday  $2^{nd}$  April we will be holding an art exhibition in school. Your child has been busy this half term producing a piece of artwork which will be framed and displayed at school in an art exhibition. You will have the opportunity to buy their piece of framed artwork at a cost of £10.00. The exhibition will run from  $3.20-6 \mathrm{pm}$  on this day. Those unable to attend the art exhibition will still have the opportunity to buy their child's artwork and it will be saved for them once the exhibition has finished. Refreshments will be served at this event.

### **Breakfast Club**

From  $4^{th}$  March (immediately after the half term break, children attending breakfast club will need to pay £1.00 per day for the child-care element of breakfast club – this must be pain in advance on the Wrexham payment system (the same login codes etc as for school lunches) or on the day. It can't be paid for in arrears. Children in receipt of free school meals are exempt from this charge.

# **World Book Day**



We will be celebrating World Book Day on 7<sup>th</sup> March in School. This is an opportunity for your child to come to school dressed as their favourite book character (and if possible bring the book in with them!) We will be doing all things bookish all day! https://www.worldbookday.com/

# St David's Day

Unfortunately we are not in school this year to celebrate St David's Day, so instead we are holding a competition for you and your child to complete at home. We are asking you to find the most interesting way you can of celebrating St David's Day and emailing us a photograph of the event. Here are some ideas.

You could

- Go shopping in Welsh costume
- Visit a castle in Wales
- Stand by an interesting Welsh village sign and take a photograph
- Make Welsh cakes
- Visit Wrexham Museum and take a photograph of you nest to something Welsh such as the Bronington Hoard

All entries must be in school or emailed by Monday 4<sup>th</sup> March at 12 noon! You can e-mail them to **BirkinshawA3@hwbcymru.net** or to the headteacher email. You could also print them out and send the photograph into school